                  Chester County Sports Officials Organization
                            Newsletter- December, 2023

The CCSOO Board of Directors met last evening for 95 minutes and the following is the result of that meeting:
1) Members attending: Bob Gottschall, Personnel Director, Bob Wilson, Treasurer, David Duncan, President of the Basketball referees, and Tim Kemmler, President of the Soccer officials.  Guest in attendance was Bob Shaheen, webmaster for Basketball.  Absent: John Cashman, President of the Baseball umpires.
2)  Each sport shall have multiple evaluators who shall be paid a stipend to observe officials who are registered members of the CCSOO.  They will be scheduled in cooperation with the Personnel Director and will consist of level 1 officials or retirees who would like to assist the chapter’s growth. If you are interested in assisting any of the three sports, please contact the PD ASAP to help formulate the team.
3) Any active CCSOO official shall be rewarded with $35 as a thank-you for signing up a new official.  Please contact the PD if you have someone to enlist and he will send you the sign-up sheet to present to the new official.   The credit will be added to your dues for the next year as long as the recruit also signs up for the present and next season by the payment of his/her dues.
4) It was decided that for the 2024-25 seasons, there shall be a mix, in the following manner, of how the meetings are held: a total of six chapter meetings in addition to the required Rules Interpretation meeting.  Four will be held virtually and three (including the Interpretation) shall be IN-PERSON meetings at a location to be named.  Members are required to attend a minimum of four chapter meetings and the annual RI.  Check your new ccsportsofficials.org website for details on upcoming meetings.
5) Presently we have an assistant Webmaster for soccer and a full-time webmaster for basketball.  We are looking for a person who would like to be considered for the position of webmaster for baseball in either the assistant position or the full-time position.   Contact Bob Gottschall if you are interested.
6) There have been about a dozen cases of very late payments of game fees from our member schools.  It was discussed that the CCSOO must persist in supporting the agreement with the schools who are under contract with us that the following must be adhered to:
3. PAYMENT POLICY:	
The officials shall be paid by any of the three means listed but payment must be made prior to game time or, in the case of Arbiterpay, within 48 hours of the completion of the game.  If payment is not made prior to game time, late fees in the amount of 5% per week shall be required to fulfill the obligation of payment.  If a last-minute change is made in the assigning for any particular game, the schools are permitted to allow a week of no late fee charged for the immediate mailing of the game fee to the substitute.  If the check is not mailed within that week, late fees will occur.
Referees are reminded that there may be times when circumstances happen that are out of the AD’s realm and must show patience when dealing with our schools.  The number of problems incurred are minuscule considering the total number of games assigned and paid for properly.  Because the officials did not have any voice in the way the old way of paying by cash or check was changed several years ago, it is difficult to reverse the methods when within the organization of each school some operate in a fashion contrary to the good of the officials.  If at present you haven’t been paid properly for any game you worked in soccer, please contact the Personnel Director.
7) Dues for the foreseeable future shall remain the same ($70) whether you work one or multiple sports.  Any official who wishes to add another sport will be gratefully accepted.
8) At the bottom of this newsletter is your annual form for the payment of dues.  There have been a few additions as to the late fees incurred.  If you pay your dues by an envelope postmarked no later than January 31, there are no late fees.  However, if not paid by 1/31/2024, the following will occur: February 1-28- $75, March 1-31- $80, April 1-30-$85.  After 4/30- $100.  It is my advice to immediately forward your dues for 2024-25 to the following PO Box:   CCSOO, PO BOX 3045, Exton, PA, 19341.   I have been informed by the treasurer that he will wait until the middle of January to deposit the first groups of checks.  That way your Christmas bills can be paid first from your bank account.  If your check is received after the first week of each month, it shall not be deposited but you will be informed to resend the corrected amount by the treasurer.  Do not mail the check to the PD, but to the PO BOX listed above.
9) FYI- The second key for the mailbox shall be in the possession of Tim Kemmler, the second signee on the checking account for the CCSOO.

Julee is doing a great job of keeping up with the constant changes in our new website.  Dave Duncan is doing a great job in attempting to fill the shoes of Karl Grentz who worked diligently for years for the betterment of the CCSOO and in particular for the basketball group.  Karl will certainly be sorely missed by all of us but as his close friend, particularly myself.  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

NAME:                                                                Amount:   $70

Any changes to your address, phones, sports you wish to work, or availability?




Include this paper in the envelope.



